
School Board Minutes 
Red Rock Central District No. 2884 

Monday, October 22, 2018 
 

The regular monthly meeting of the Board of Education, District No. 2884 was held in the Board Room in 
Lamberton on Monday, October 22, 2018.  Members present were: Clarke, Hansen, Kelsey, Myers, 
Pankonin, Rogotzke and Stavnes. Others present: Superintendent Olson, Principal Goetstouwers, Kim 

Friesen, Melissa Bedner and Doreen Kronback. 
 
Chairman Rogotzke called the meeting to order at 5:30 p.m. 
 
The Pledge of Allegiance was recited. 
 
Melissa Bedner was present to request a cooperative agreement with Windom for students involved in 
Hockey. 
 
Upon motion of Clarke, seconded by Stavnes and unanimously carried to approve the amended Agenda, 
the September 19, 2018 minutes and Treasurer’s report as presented. 
 
Member Kelsey complimented the District on the receipt of the National Blue Ribbon Award and the 
award program held at the school. 
 
Principal Goetstouwers presented the following 5-12 Leadership Report:  RRC Secondary received the 
National Blue Ribbon Award, October 7, 2018 a student body and staff assembly was held to 
acknowledge the award, Congressmen Collin Peterson, Senator Bill Weber and Representative Rod 
Hamilton were in attendance; the Principal will officially receive the award in Washington D.C. on 
November 8, 2018, students were impressed that a flag is being flown over the Capital for RRC; 
Homecoming Week was September 24 -28, hosted Varsity Volleyball  match with Wabasso in a booming 
atmosphere,  due to success, looking to host another home afternoon match next Homecoming, already 
committed to reciprocating opportunity in Wabasso during their Homecoming; Football seeded 4th will 
host on Tuesday, October 23; Volleyball seeded 4th will host Friday, October 26; Cross Country boys took 
2nd as team at conference (Dalton Piotter took 1st individually) and girls team took 3rd at conference, 
sections will be Thursday, October 25 in Luverne; FFA Greenhand and Leadership Training for officers 
was held September 26, Pumpkins for sale at rented 14 acres at Ethanol Plant were planted and sold by 
chapter,  Fruit Sales  have begun, Instead of corn drive this year the Chapter is giving back to the farmers 
and are grilling hot dogs for farmers going to Meadowland on October 23, Soils judging team placed 2nd 
and advance to State with Cade Bittner placing 3rd and Kennedy Vold placing 6th, Poultry Team placed 6th 
and will advance to State, Horse Judging Team placed 10th and will not advance to State; National 
Convention starts this Wednesday with 4 students attending; Environmental Science Fair for 5th and 6th 
grades was on September 26; Career Expo for 10th graders was on 9/26, the group took first place in the 
trivia contest; 9 – 12 Concert was last Thursday, RRC Choir sang the National Anthem again at the St. 
Cloud University Hockey game on Friday, October 19; Tenth graders took Pre-ACT at Methodist Church 
last Wednesday; Upcoming events: Musical “Hello Dolly” with cast of 76 perform Friday, November 2 at 
7:00p.m. and Saturday, November 3 at 2:00 p.m. and 7:00 pm, in the future may limit play cast to grades 
9 -12, parents are preparing and serving meals for cast; Parent-Teacher Conferences to be held on 
Thursday, November 8, Lamberton Lions Club will sponsor a burger feed from the Roadhouse from 3:30 
– 8:30 p.m. cost $7.00 per meal, which includes burger, chips, beans and water; Veteran’s Day service 
will be held in Auditorium on Monday, November 12 from 10:15 – 10:55 p.m.  
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Superintendent Olson presented the following Elementary report; Grandparents’ Day was moved to 
October 26 due to a scheduling conflict; Looking at some K-4 and maybe up to grade 6 curriculum 
changes as a result of the discussion at the Staff meeting, staff has identified some parts that are missing 
in getting the goals accomplished.  
 
Superintendent’s Report: New “Chrome books” seem to be operating well.  Appears that we are losing 
some of the Surfaces and need to explore the next step; How would the Board like the Administration to 
respond to the letter from Comfrey schools regarding Football, the Board suggested that an invite be 
sent offering tuition for their students to attend RRC; Will meet with WWG to discuss Track Program and 
Mr. Bartholomaus indicated that we may need to look at what we pay workers, currently we pay in the 
middle of what area schools do. 
 
Upon motion of Kelsey, seconded by Hansen and unanimously carried to approve all claims for payment 
in the amount of $136,000.53. Receipts were $870,646.94. Last check #25358. 
 
Upon motion of Clarke, seconded by Myers and unanimously carried to approve the 2018 -2019 
Seniority list. 
 
Upon motion of Clarke, seconded by Pankonin to approve the addition of a Trap Shooting Team.  Those 
voting in favor Rogotzke, Clarke, Pankonin, Stavnes, Hansen and Myers.  Those against: Kelsey.  Motion 
carried. 
 
Upon motion of Kelsey, seconded by Hansen and unanimously carried to pay the travel expenses for Mr. 
Goetstouwers to travel to Washington D.C. to accept the Blue Ribbon Award for RRC. 
 
Other items discussed: Pairing agreement for Hockey; Discussion with WWG for all sports and 
Administration discussing with Comfrey a Tuition Agreement Program for grades 7 – 12. 
 
Upon motion of Clarke, seconded by Stavnes the meeting was adjourned at 6:48 p.m. 
 
The next monthly meeting will be held Monday, November 19, 2018 at 5:30 p.m. 
 
 
 
_____________________________    ______________________________ 
Alan J. Clarke, Clerk      Doreen Kronback, Reporter 


